
Edison High School 
Booster Meeting Minutes Jan 13, 2021 

	
Zoom	attendees:	Carylin	Waterval,	Greg	Dombrowski,	Linda	Pinkney,	Tracy	Brown,	Carol	Montoya,		
Shelly	Edenhart,	Rose	Vizcarunda,	Kim	Baumgartner,	Mike	Bechtold,	George	Polovchik,	Chad	Lewis	
	
President’s	Report:	Carylin	Waterval,	President	
Introductions	
Christmas	Tree	sales	were	successful.	$4,900	received.		Moving	forward	with	permits	for	spring	flower	sale.		
Virtual	Tag	Day	–	going	door	to	door	in	March	will	not	be	possible.	$16-18K	raised	in	years	past.	Ask	athletes	to	request	
donations	from	families	and	community	and	go	beyond	door	to	door.	Create	contest	for	athletes	who	raise	the	most	money	for	
their	team.	Create	video	of	student	athletes	from	each	team	and	send	out	the	email.	We	have	the	ability	to	email	all	athletes	
and	families.	Also	checking	with	other	schools	to	see	what	they	are	doing	for	their	tag	days	this	year.	
	
Dec	Meeting	Minutes	Approval:	Shelly	Edenhart,	Secretary	
Tracy	motion	to	approve,	2nd	from	Linda	Pinkney.	
	
DSA	Report:	Greg	Dombrowski,	DSA	
Proud	of	coaches	and	athletes	who	are	working	hard	to	follow	mitigation	strategies.	Amazing	what	they	have	accomplished.	
Feb	4	–	Football,	Cheer	Fall	Sports	begin.	Feb	15th	–	all	other	fall	sports,	Volleyball,	Golf,	Field	Hockey	and	Cross	Country.	
Activity	registration	form	is	going	out.	Live	stream	has	been	installed	in	gym	and	stadium.		
	
Turf	field	money	is	no	longer	being	required	from	the	county	this	year.	Typically	$15K.			
	
Currently	45%	of	our	county	has	had	a	pause	in	sports	but	we	have	mitigated	the	spread	by	doing	so.	In	general	FCPS	coaches	
are	doing	better	than	other	schools.	Only	paused	for	one	case	for	each	team	boys	basketball,	football	and	track.	
	
Signs	requested	to	be	put	up	for	practices	so	general	public	is	not	using	track	during	practices	and	meets.	
	
County	is	allowing	25	spectators	to	home	team	Varsity	games.	2	spectators	per	athlete	up	to	a	third	of	your	capacity.	65-70	x	2	
for	each	team	and	we	will	be	collecting	fees	for	Football	and	Volleyball.	Max	1500	at	football	field.	Concession	sales	are	not	
allowed	yet	but	things	could	change.	
	
Awards	from	last	year	winter	sports	were	requested	for	indoor	track	athletes.	Greg	and	Coach	Baumgartner	coordinating.	
	
Membership	Report:		
2020-21	Members:	84	to	date 

	 	 	 	 	 	
Communications	Report:		
Spirit	Wear	sales	for	December	$430	sold.	Edison	Strong	tshirts	are	still	available.		Tracy	sending	a	message	to	Greg	to	send	
out	to	the	staff.	Sponsor	advertisements	will	start	in	the	Eagle	Blast.	
	
Treasurer’s	Report:		
Review	of	Budget	and	balance	sheet.	East	Bay	check	never	arrived	so	we	reissued	check.	
	
Secretary’s	Report:		
Mask	order	on	hold.	
	
Old	Business:	Motion	approved	to	purchase	40	hurdles	at	$95/hurdle	+	$700	shipping.	Highly	recommend	shed	space	be	
cleared	out	prior	to	hurdles	coming	in	so	they	can	be	stored	properly	for	Spring	season.	
	
New	Business:	Request	for	new	head	sets	for	football	team.		Reconditioned	last	year	to	get	by	but	did	not	work	all	the	time.		
Communication	from	press	box	to	field	is	important	for	the	games.	$2500	trade-in	from	old	headset.	Coach	has	researched	the	
best	prices.	$2162	for	headsets	requested.	Motion	to	provide	football	team	funds	from	glam	account.	Linda	2nd.	Motion	was	
approved.	
	
Future	meetings:	Feb	10,	March	10,	April	14,	May	12	


